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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

October 16, 2017
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Villar at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar were present. 
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Villar stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Thomas J. Post

Business Manager



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant


Jane Galetto


CU Maurice River



Karla Rossini


CU Maurice River

The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions.

Karla Rossini of Citizens United to protect the Maurice River stated that over the last two years, CU Maurice River has overseen an outreach program for businesses and Dennis has been quite helpful in instructing us on different programs and his knowledge to teach us about what stewardship means for large tract owners like the Landis Sewerage Authority. One of the materials that we’ve made is a checklist for designation. This year our designation program recognizes the eco-friendly efforts that different businesses are making to protect our water resources, habitat and also to conserve energy. The Landis Sewerage Authority filled out a checklist and surpassed all expectations and tonight we wanted to present the Authority with an eco-leader designation. You are one of our first and we hope that you will display the sign on your property. Thank you all for your efforts and thank you Dennis for being helpful with the program and we’re excited to be working with you. Also as part of the program, Allen Jackson has come by and you have installed more bluebird and purple martin houses and also some more native bushes as well.

Chairman Villar thanked Jane Galetto and Karla Rossini on behalf of the Board and also thanked Dennis Palmer for his efforts.

It was moved by Barse and seconded by Errickson that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on October 2, 2017 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-96, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $61,617.51”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-97, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $286,474.82”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-98, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority listing payments from the 2017 Bond Issue Construction Fund adopted July 6, 2016…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-99, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing an Interlocal Services Agreement with the City of Vineland to compensate staff in the Collector’s Office and Collections Department in the amount of $10,250 for January 1, 2017 through December 31, 2017…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-100, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director/Chief Engineer to endorse/acknowledge a New Jersey Pollution Discharge Elimination System Permit application for F & S Produce.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-101, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority renewing the existing Cash Management Plan and its amendments…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-102, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority adopting the Preliminary Budget Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority fiscal year period January 1, 2018 through December 31. 2018…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-103, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing Change Order No. 1 and No. 2 for well drilling, gravel installation, development, pumps and testing for all…” be adopted.  Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-104, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director to endorse NJDEP permit applications for the Ramada Pump Station…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”. Merighi abstained.
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-105, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Authority to file condemnation proceedings for a permanent and a temporary easement pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40:14A-6 and N.J.S.A. 40:14A-7 as described in the Appraisal report of R.A. Hagel & Associates dated August 23, 2017 for the Sears property located at Landis Avenue and Delsea Drive…” be adopted. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that Sears Holding called today and said they are working hard and trying to sell the property with someone really interested and they’d be better off waiting until they had a deal with the new people. He had some concerns about the appraisal that we did. He said that the appraisal was just for values in the $300,000 to $500,000 range and they are looking for millions of dollars on that property. Sears also asked if we could wait until they get further on the deal with this other company. I told them that we’ve been dealing with it for six months so what’s going to happen within the next 10 or 20 days that will be any different from what we’ve been dealing with for the last six months. Probably nothing. I told them that we’re out to bid and we need to move forward. He said do what you have to do. He continued to talk about a new business coming in and they wouldn’t be able to build there and I told him you can’t build there anyway. There is already another pipe there that may be used for emergency purposes and the new pipe will be there and the new pipe is between the existing pipe and is within the setback of the property line where you normally can’t build anyway. We try to put our pipes in the setback because it has less impact on the property and its value. We need to move forward. We’ve been talking for six months, we’ve talked to our engineers and we’re at the point where we are out to bid and I want to be able to go to the bid opening, have clean hands with the contractor to say we have the easement or we filed the paperwork and we’ll deal with either the new owner or Sears Holding at some point in the future. My recommendation to the board tonight is to authorize Steve Fabietti to file for condemnation and eminent domain. We need a motion.
Steve Fabietti stated that it should be done by resolution and we can add that resolution tonight as stated in the body of the resolutions.

Dennis also stated that we had the change orders on the well and the first one was an increase on the cost and the second one was an overall credit to the Authority. We have one payment left and a final closeout payment left. There have been draws already on the funds for the well.
Dennis also reported that the Receiving Station has had another great month which was either better than or equal to one or two of our best months so far. The finance committee met, we went through the budget, talked about the preliminary budget which was introduced tonight. There are a few one-time items that will not be there next year.

We are doing a joint tour with Citizens United for the Maurice River on the 24th with the Chamber of Commerce. We’ll meet at the Chamber first for the bus to limit the number of cars coming into the Authority. We’ll look at the bob white habitat restoration, forestry projects and other items and we’ll go back to the Chamber for lunch and Audubon will be doing a presentation later. We received a check for $2600 towards the restoration work.

The staff had Confined Space/Lock-Out Tag-Out and Blood Born Pathogen training last week. We’re meeting with NJDEP on Thursday and Advanced Pierre regarding their permit and some issues to clean up pertaining to paperwork. We have them on a compliance schedule.
With tonight’s authorization, I will be signing the forms tomorrow for the DEP Permit for the Ramada Pumping Station upgrade and emailed DEP for a couple of dates to hand deliver the application.

Field Engineer

Robert Schwarz reported that there is a lot of interested being generated for the Sears Pump Station project. A pre-bid meeting is scheduled for November 3, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. at the project site.
Also, letters went out to affected property owners where an easement will be required for the Ramada inn Pump Station project. We will need two easements.

Please for the new Olive Garden and Aldi’s Grocery store are being finalized and the permit package application and plans should be in soon.

Tom Merighi asked that since we’re out to bid for the Sears Pump Station, typically how long does the condemnation or eminent domain take. Dennis stated that the last time we had to do it was about 20 years ago at Petticoat. Steve Fabietti stated that we will file papers with the court and the declaration because we clearly have statutory basis for the easement as a public body and then it just becomes an argument over the value. We’ve taken all of the steps advising Sears of our appraised value, putting them on notice, giving them a chance to visit with the appraiser at the property to go over it, none of which they have taken advantage of. We did all of the things that are prerequisites to taking that step so that Declaration of Taking acts as the transfer of the property interest. That could happen sometime within the next month and then we don’t know from there whether Sears is going to fight the value that’s in the appraisal. If they do, three members are appointed to hear our argument from our appraiser and if they can get an appraiser to counter that then there would be a determination would be made as to how much.
Dennis stated that it doesn’t have to completed to get the contractor out there. When the Declaration gets filed and that’s part of the initial paperwork that establishes the property interest that the easement exists and the Authority can proceed. Whether they fight the value or not, I don’t know how long that would take. It’s a relatively short order of process. Tom Merighi stated that bids that came in would not be in jeopardy and Steve said no.

Solicitor: 
Steve Fabietti reported again that we are taking the preliminary steps in anticipation of this condemnation action with Sears. We also have a collective bargaining matter that is coming up in the next 60 days or so. I have also been taking steps to conclude the litigation that we discussed in closed session. 
Chairman:   No Report
Issues and Correspondence:   None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis reported that we are working in house and technical specs are nearly complete for the 12” pumps you authorized previously. Bob is working with Anthony on a set of specs to go out to bid for the flexible liner that goes inside existing pipes in the industrial park to protect them. We looked on the bid list and the State did come out with tractor trailer cabs, but we want to make sure they fit our needs and it may be something we could do off of a state list instead of going out to bid ourselves. When we first started doing the design with the consulting engineer to evaluate our electrical system we had various items. We have a 13,000-volt line coming in and our switch gear is GE Electric breakers and all of the equipment in the main building goes back to 1989. We pulled that from the engineers and we have a proposal from GE to come in, clean, inspect and test all of the breakers and if that works, we’ll buy a couple to keep on the shelf. We’re doing it directly rather than paying a contractor and an engineer. We want to get someone to come in and do an infrared analysis and check the lines coming in, because during one of the really bad storms, the cross arm actually broke on our lines and took us out of power for about 8 hours and we ran on generator. We want to have the whole electrical system examined coming into the plant. Earlier this year we had the capacitor bank opened up, cleaned and disassembled to make sure it’s up to par.
Budget/Finance:   Thomas Merighi reported that the Finance Committee met last week and reviewed the preliminary budget for action at tonight’s meeting and we passed the resolution.  Tom Post stated that we go to the State by November 1st and the public hearing will be the second meeting in November and we’ll adopt the final budget the second meeting in December absent any comments from the State. 

Also, income is approximately $546,348 or 7.25% over budget. Expenses are approximately $158,098 or 2.1% under budget. Accounts receivables decreased approximately $218,628. The Authority continues to be affected by the economy and is keeping a close watch on its budget. Tom Merighi also mentioned that we had the tax sale and Tom stated that we took in $168,000 in collections on 391 accounts. Dennis stated that the numbers are down because we started taking credit cards.             
Human Resources:    
Dennis stated that our union contract expires this year. It’s two contracts; one for the farm and one for the plant and the collection system crew. The contract has provisions that if you don’t provide 60-day notice to the union the contract would automatically renew for another year. We provided written notice to our business agent with the Teamsters to put them on notice which opens up negotiations. Nicole sat for the last negotiations and will probably do so in the future as well.
Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that we have the tour coming up and there are 25 people coming.
Insurance Committee:   
Carol Ricci reported that other than waiting for Worker’s Comp numbers there is no insurance report this evening.
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis reported that you will see something in the future, possibly December, and that’s when Advance Pierre submits their application for extra capacity they need and it will take action by you for a couple of reasons; first it’s a payment plan and staff is limited to how much capacity we can grant which is 30,000 which can be over ridden by the by the Board especially for an existing business. You will see some action in December. They owe us an allocation agreement by the third week of November so it can be in for the meeting.
Old Business: None
New Business:  
Dennis mentioned that some of you have signed up for the AEA conference and Carol stated that your reservations were in your packet.

Adjournment: 

At 6:25 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
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